SIZANANI Children's Home

Tel: +27 13 935 7918 Fax: +27 13 935 7919 E-mail: info@sizanani.org Web address: www.sizanani.org

25 September 2020

To: Hilfsaktion fuer den Fernen Naechsten,

Dear Msgr. Rolf Bushhausen and Johannes Quast,

The unexpected death Mr. Carl Busquet's has left us in a state of shock and disarray. However, we are busy doing the necessary reorganization to meet the challenges.

The Board has appointed me, Olga Mbonani, as the interim Manager of the Home.

On behalf of our children and trustees, I would like to thank you for your ingoing help and donations, which helped us particular now in the corona crisis. We could get the necessary protective supplies to protect the staff and residents and chemicals to fumigate the home from time to time, to keep in line with government regulations.

Unfortunately, we had to close our four day care centers during lock down of the pandemic. They will open again in January. Our group home in Ekangala remained open.

We cannot emphasize enough how much your ongoing support means to us and the disabled children, we care for. Your assistance enabled us to provide comprehensive care to them in order to meet their medical, nutritional, social and therapeutic needs.

Your donation was also partly used to organize a Christmas party for our orphaned and abandoned children. They enjoyed a small gift and a new T shirt. We also thanked our dedicated staff members who work throughout the year, also during Christmas and New Year, to care for those, who cannot care for themselves

The generosity of donors, like you makes it possible for us to continue our work with the children with disabilities who have no one else to love and nurture them. We thank you for giving us the opportunity to do so.

May the Lord bless you and those you love!

Yours Sincerely
Olga Mbonani
Interim General Manager

Tel: +27 13 935 7918 Fax: +27 13 935 7919 E-mail: info@sizanani.org Web address: www.sizanani.org







IT 7436/07, NPO: 090-526, PBO: 930035792